St. Peter’s North Plato
Ladies’ Aid minutes
December 2, 2021

Those attending the meeting enjoyed a potluck meal.
Pastor Eaves gave an opening prayer.
Sally Hartje, president called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.

Members Present: Heidi Blezien, treasurer; Marilyn Eaves, secretary; Sally Hartje, president; Kathy
Pergande, Darlene Tegtmeier, and Dolores Schuring.

Secretary’s Report: The previous meeting minutes were accepted as read.

Treasurer’s Report: The ending balance for November was $3,943.06. Mites collected for November totaled
$276. Turkey dinner sales income was $1,981.00 with 141 tickets sold. Presale tickets was 73 and actual sale
tickets sold was 68. Donations given were $391.00. Actual dinner sales were $1,590.00. Darlene Tegtmeier
made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Marilyn Eaves seconded it. Motion passed. Additional
discussion regarding paying Fern Petersen $100.00 for cleaning the ovens. Darlene made a motion that the
Ladies Aid pay Fern $100, Kathy Pergande seconded it and the motion passed.

Correspondence: A letter was received from Mission Central and Gary Thies to thank us for our support in the
past year and recognize some of the missionaries that Mission Central supports with the monies received from

donations.

Old business: Officer nominations were discussed. Darlene Tegtmeier said she is willing to be president,
Kathy Pergande is willing to be vice president if Evelyn Hertrich decides not to continue in that office, Heidi
Blezien agreed to continue as treasurer and Marilyn Eaves agreed to continue as secretary. Heidi made a motion
that those positions mentioned be filled as such as of January 1, 2022. Kathy Pergande seconded the motion and
the motion passed.

New business: Amounts of money to donate to charities and which charities was discussed. Darlene Tegtmeier
made a motion that we donate a total of $2,400.00 to the following charities and Heidi Blezien seconded it.
Motion passed. The charities are as follows: St. Peter’s, $200; St. Peter’s Youth, $400; Mission Central, $200;
Concordia Seminary/Food Bank St Louis, $300; Concordia Seminary/Food Bank Ft. Wayne, $300; Lutheran
Church Charities, $200; Little Saints Preschool, $250; Wellspring Lutheran Services, $100; Walcamp, $200;
and Burlington/Hampshire Food Bank, $250.

LWML info: Marilyn Eaves reported the October 31 update of mites collected towards the goal of
$2,150,000.00 for the National Lutheran Women’s Missionary League is $724,437.36 Also reported that the
mission grants for the 2019-2021 biennium are all paid and that two of this biennium 2021-2023 are paid.

Heidi made a motion to adjourn. Marilyn seconded the motion. Adjourned at 1:55 pm.

Next meeting will be Thursday, February 3, 2022, at 12:30 pm.

Marilyn Eaves, secretary



